
Antelope Elementary School Community Council Meeting Minutes 
February 8, 2018 – 4:00pm 

Antelope Elementary School Library 

Attended: Cassidy Mellor, Jacque Bullock, Jamie Nash, April Tobler, Liz Hansen, Jennie 
DeFriez, Tiffany Tuck, Lori Burnett, Jen Ziegler  

Welcome  

Cassidy Mellor  

Approval of Jan Minutes  

Unanimous  

Report on current progress with SIP  

We are still on track for the activities and the data of the SIP.  
Dibels report came back and it showed majority had growth. Those that didn’t we are 
working with those teachers to help them and their students succeed. 
Math is still being tested. Wo won’t know those scores until possibly April. 
CRT:1st and 2nd 
Full Interim testing or benchmarks: 3rd-6th  

Feedback from Teachers (Jennie, Lori and Jennifer) 

Most teachers would like to see a Math, LA and an attendance goal. 

Aides: Every grade level wants the math lab managers. Half of the grades want to keep the 
classroom tutors (Land Trust and Title 1). We have 7 aides currently. School staff would 
like to keep those aides, but have flexibility in how and when they are used. 

Some of the teachers would like us to have a side that fills in as an aide, but also can be used 
as a sub if she/he is needed somewhere in the school. 

If we keep the same number of aides, it will be about $47,000. 

Every grade level has different needs and would like money to get more supplies, offer better 

learning opportunities to the students, and get updated technology. 

Funding for 2018-2019: $70,737 and with the current carry over, we’ll have $76,737. 

The refresh money that we get every year has been directed by the district to be used to buy a 

certain number electronic items to be used to increase the one on one initiative.  



After we take out what we need for the goals, aides, etc. it was suggested that we use the 

remainder to help reach the 1:1 initiative with technology. There is also a possibility that we will 

have another $10,000 to add to this once Logan Toone double checks the budget from this year. 

So we need to decide how ot allocate the $30,000 left between grade level needs for SIP goals 

and technology. 

Discussion of grants and donations for covering teacher requests. Cassidy and Liz were going to 

see if they can get Cassidy’s brother-in-law to teach us how to write them. 

Review Data and Next Year’s SIP: 

Reviews in SIP Review 

Other Topics  

Discussed: students getting hurt, parents notification of injury and teaching children to not 
internalize negative input, but to focus. 

South parking lot gat will soon be up. IT will be closed during morning and afternoon drop 
off and pick up. 

Parent help during recesses. They would need to sign up with the Watch Dog Dad’s or be 
background checked by the school in order to be in the lunchroom or out on the 
playground. So parents can’t just volunteer, but they need to go through the district to be 
approved. 

Future Agenda Items  

School SIP approval 

 


